
 

   

 

QUESTION BY MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC 

 

 

 
 

 
Question submitted by: George Wheeler 
 

To the Cabinet Member or Chair for:  Cllr Coker 

 

To be asked at the next Council Meeting: 

 

Date: 20 November 2023 

 

Question (to be no longer than 50 words): 
 
My question is about three bus shelter sites in-bound on Victoria Road, St Budeaux. The 
DeCaux shelters at Row Lane and Verna Road have been removed. When will Clear 
Channel replace them and can you say why the Clear Channel shelter at Evelyn Street 
has no seating, please? 
 
 

 

 

Will you be attending the meeting in person to ask your question?   No 

 
 

 OFFICIAL 

 



  

Response: ( for completion by City Council officers and Cabinet Members / Chairs) 
 
The Row Lane bus shelter will not be replaced with a Clear Channel shelter but has instead 
been replaced with a bus stop pole and flag.   
 
The shelter to the north of the Verna Road junction is currently programmed for replacement   
in February 2024.  We are aware that the old shelter was removed in October, and the team 
are therefore working with Clear Channel to see if installation of the new shelter can be 
brought forward in the programme, although this cannot be guaranteed at this stage. 
 
The inbound shelter to the north of Evelyn Street has not yet been replaced and the original 
JCDecaux shelter is still in situ.   The seating had to be removed as a result of vandalism, to 
prevent injury to users of the shelter.  Given the JCDecaux contract had ended, replacement 
seating was not an option in the old shelter.  There are currently no dates programmed for 
either the removal of the old shelter or installation of the new one, but when the new one 
goes in, bench style seating will be provided at this location. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
  


